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Chairman Gary Farner called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. The Pledge of
Allegiance was recited.

Note: Due to the Covid-19 pandemic the only people present for the meeting
were Supervisors Gary Farner and George Rice, Township Manager Darla
Protch and Solicitor Tom McDermott. We also had a phone line set up for
residents to call in.

None

Gary Farner moved to approve the minutes of the March 25" and April 22"
meetings, second by George Rice, M/C.

George Rice moved to approve all departmental reports, second by Gary Farner,
M/C.

Gary Farner moved to ratify the payment of all bills and payroll for the months
of April and May, 2020, second by George Rice, M/C.

Gary Farner moved to approve the Morelli Subdivision, second by George Rice,
M/C.

Prior to the Covid-19 pandemic some residents of Cherry Valley Lakeview
Estates presented a petition to object to the “No Parking” ordinance that was
adopted by the supervisors. Gary Farner met with both the Police and Fire
Department and took vehicles to the estates to see if parking was feasible. The
truck took the entire width of the road. Gary Farner moved to not make any
changes to the parking ordinance, 2" by George Rice, M/C.

We received no qualified applications for the Groundkeeper position and our
Public Works Department agreed to maintain the grass. Gary Farner moved to
advertise for a Zoning/Code Enforcement Officer, second by George Rice, M/C.

George Rice moved to approve the $57,155.22 payment to the township for
winter maintenance on state roads, second by Gary Farner, M/C.

RJ Diaz was among a few residents that phoned in concerning golf carts on the
streets within CVLE. Tom spoke regarding PA state statue for golf carts on the



roads in a community. Tom also stated that he does not believe that the Township has
authority to permit golf carts on municipal streets. Tom thought maybe their private
walking trails could be revamped to be able to drive golf carts on to get to points that
would be road crossings. Mr. Diaz said he had access to an ordinance in Chester County
PA that permits golf carts and will obtain a copy and forward to the Township Manager
and Solicitor to review. No decision was made.

Adjournment Gary Farner moved to adjourn at 7:25 p.m., second by George Rice, M/C.

Respectfully submitted,
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Darla Protch
Manager
Secretary-Treasurer




